
 

Happy New Year! We hope that you have had a relaxing 
time with friends and family over the festive season and 
are now settling back into your normal routines. 

It has been a busy few months with work taking place 
behind the scenes as we investigate new technologies, 
competition formats and put programmes/workshops in 
place ahead of the 2021 winter competition.  

The 2021 Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 
16 March at Kapi Mana Netball Centre at 7pm. 

We have three Appointed Member vacancies on the 
Board. If you work in or have the skillset in the area of 
communications and marketing, we NEED you on Board 

     . 

Please contact myself or Aroha, if you would like to know 
more or if you want the appropriate forms to be sent to 
you. 

Renee is the newest Board member appointed onto the 
Kapi Mana Netball Board.  Renee has lived most her life 
in Porirua and currently lives in Papakowhai.  She has 
had a lifetime interest in netball and has most recently 
umpired at both Mungavin and Wellington Centres.  
She is the current head of the Ministry for Women, and 
is a member of a number of Boards and Committees.  
Renee is passionate about community development 
and the role sports like netball has in growing our 
rangatahi to be the best they can be.  Renee’s term 
began in January 2021 and will be for three years.  

Thanks to everyone who has liked our updates on our 
talent programme over the past few weeks. Our 
inaugural programme that consisted of two trainings per 
week came to an end last week.  Its purpose was to serve 
these players by giving them some solid fundamental 
attacking and defending skills they could apply in their 
trials.  The programme was also to improve their fitness 
base and to give the shooters the right shooting 
technique.  We were very spoilt in being able to also 
provide our midcourt and defenders some specialist key 
skills for their respective positions.  So many highlights to 
celebrate!  To name a few: 

• A massive improvement in athletes Bronco 
testing, from week 1, and then at their re-test at 
session 8, we witnessed girls shaving up to 30sec 
off their original time. The fitness programme we 
provided the athletes at the start of each session 
has been essential to their overall performance. 

• A shift in mental attitude was sublime. These 
athletes have learnt through this programme the 
beginnings to be a high performing athlete - 
attitude trumps skills. Their commitment to work 
hard under fatigue and at critical moments, it was 
humbling to watch that growth within each athlete. 

• The coaches that have contributed their free time 
towards this – Nina (ACEs), Rose (ROCKZ), Jascinta 
(Vixens), Catherine (Mana College), without them - 
we couldn't have run this programme! 

• Guest coaches - our girls thrived over having Irene 
van Dyk (Silver Ferns legend), Pelesa Semu (Pulse 
Assistant Coach) and Carla van der Merwe (Netball 
Smart Manager) lead speicialist sessions for 
shooting, defense and Netball Smart respectively! 

We look forward to running another year of this 
programme, until then, on behalf of the Board and 
Centre, we wish all the athletes the best in their 
upcoming trials. 

With the Board, we have been considering format 
changes.  Some changes will be small, there is something 
new and others will require consultation with the 
membership. 

1. Premier 1, 2 and 3 grades will now be called The 
Premiership.  This competition will operate in isolation 
to the Mungavin Park competition 



 
Why?  There is an inability to align competition 

dates, particularly around 
promotion/relegation. 

2. The Mungavin Park competition, (what was Premier 
4, 5 and Collegiate) will now be known as The 
Championship. 
a. Format options were emailed to clubs and 

schools.  We ask that you consider the 
implications for your teams and club and email us 
or select the preferred option.  Please ensure you 
do this before the deadline date. 

 
3. The teams who do not wish to progress in to the 

Premiership will continue at Mungavin Park. 
Currently we refer to this competition as “Social”.  
Would you like a name change?  Submit your 
suggestions by sending an email to: 
centremanager@kapimananetball .org.nz  

 
4. We’re looking to introduce a “Mixed” competition 

and this too will be played on a Saturday at 
Mungavin Park. 

As this will be in its infancy (and because we have no 
idea what we are getting ourselves into), we will 
only allow males still at secondary school.  Please 
respect our decision for 2021 whilst we look to 
introduce this. 

Without feedback, we can not consider the implications 
of what these changes mean for your teams. 

In addition, we have developed the attached 
Performance and Development Pathway.  This guide 
provides for Club and Schools our prespective of each 
grade, and the development programme indicates the 
pathway for an individual and then within an age group 
team. 

The Board have been clear in their desire to improve the 
quality of our winter season competition at Kapi Mana 
Netball.  These changes allow players with aspirations to 
be competitive to see a clear pathway, but also to 
provide a quality competition for all.  To do that, we have 
to be innovative, challenge the norm, and adapt to 
change through our competition formats, development 
and representative programmes. 

The Premiership competition will start on Wednesday 
12 May and conclude on 18 August. 

The Championship, Junior and Future Fern 
competitions will commence on Saturday 8 May. 

 

 

KMNC are looking to start a Coaches Hub (yes that name 
can change).   

What is this?  This initiative is an invitation to every KMNC 
Club/School coach to come and have a coffee (away from 
the Pavilion) with a couple of us from the Board and each 
month we’ll bring a special “coach” guest.   

 

Community Coach Award modules 

These have been reviewed in an attempt to make it easier 
to begin or complete these learnings. Some of these are 
moving to online learning. 

The practical sessions will continue to be available around 
the region and the link to these modules is below. 

Regional workshops: 
https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/154600 

Sessions will be posted up on our social media channel 
(facebook and website). 

Upcoming online modules are: 

• 23 March, 6.30pm - Team Culture 

• 31 March, 6.30pm - Planning – Season/Session 

• 14 April, 6.30pm - Planning – Annual/Tournament 

• 28 April, 6.30pm - Developing Physical Capacity 

Register for these modules by clicking on the link below: 

Online sessions: 
https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/154598 
 

 

As we did in 2020, Irene van Dyk (Junior Development 
Manager, Netball Central Zone – and Silver Ferns 
legend!) will run a coach workshop for all Year 3&4 and 
Year 5&6 Future Ferns coaches.   

Workshop and registration details will be posted on our 
facebook page and website, so please give us a follow 
to ensure that you don’t miss out on this news! 
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Coach Starter Workshop 

KMNC are running this workshop with Irene van Dyk and 
Carla van der Merwe from Netball Central Zone on 
Thursday 25 March from 4.30pm to 6.30pm.   

This workshop is a great opportunity for college students 
and adult coaches who are 1-2 years into netball 
coaching.  Both Irene and Carla are great presenters and 
we are sure you learn a lot from this workshop!  Grab a 
friend and come and have a look. 

To register – click on the link below: 
https://forms.gle/6qgVkDfMRdUbgFFJ8 

There has been a lot of good changes within our 
umpires group, a slight increase in numbers and a few 
individual achievements.  They’ve met regularly to 
discuss and plan how they can better support you in 
our game of Netball. 

If you have even the smallest desire to “check out” what 
happens in their world, and what could become your 
world, please contact our KMNC Umpire Convenor, 
Ngahiwi at:  merolin@xtra.co.nz    

Last season, our Umpires moved to adopt Game 
Management principles. They will continue to build on 
their practices and as is often said “PLEASE have some 
patience!”  If you think you can do better, then show us 
and start by giving your name and contact details to 
Ngahiwi.  You might even get a whistle, rule book and a 

couple of other goodies      .   

All teams in the Premiership and Championship 
competitions, WATCH THIS SPACE.  There will be an 
“umpiring” notice coming out very soon. 

Are you a closet Representative Head Coach or Assistant 
Coach or Manager?   

If you’re not, would you like to be?  Head over to the 
KMNC website and take a look at the Job Descriptions: 

https://websites.sportstg.com/assoc_page.cgi?c=0-9578-
0-0-0&sID=420150 

If you’re keen or curious, we’d love to hear from you.  
Send your name and contact details to: 

centremanager@kapimananetball.org.nz 

 

 

Porirua City Council continue their investment in 
Mungavin Park, in most without consultation with KMNC. 
Our plan is to improve that level of engagement and 
hopefully encourage them to get some things done 
immediately around the outside of the pavilion. 
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